Tri-Parish Council Minutes

November 14, 2007

Members Presents: Carlene Skelton, Bill Neumayer, Fr. Les Kish, Mark Brigham, Joyce Majure,                      Tammy Hasenoehrl

Finance Committee members present: Rick Truby, Kathy Snyder, Kevin Poole; Todd Geidl & Joe Hall not available 

Meeting called to order at 5:25 pm by Bill Neumayer.

The Tri-Parish Council summarized the projects progress to date for the newly formed finance committee                                                     * Architectural firm has been selected.                                                                                                                                                                                     * The architectural/design team are currently working on programming.                                                                                                         *The TPC (Tri-Parish Council) directed the finance committee to secure a capital campaign firm for the project.      * The Finance committee will direct the interview process.                                                                                                                                         *TPC would like the committee to have a target date of February 2008 to have secured a firm and have them in place.                                                                                                                                                                       *TPC foresees campaign beginning in April, with the possibility of some advance giving before that time.                                              * General financial forecast and scope of project was described to the finance committee, including general property values and possible scenarios for selling the properties.                                                                                                                                     *A reasonable expectation for a capital campaign company is that they will generate 2 to 3 times our annual income.                                                                                                                                                               *The Lewiston Catholic Community has an annual income of approx. $900,000.00 to $1,000,000.00

Joyce expressed a concern that a capital campaign firm be secured that would guide us throughout the process. There is a need for consistent guidance throughout the campaign.  Ken Griesemer has advised that a firm may come into a community and do very well and then in another community fail to perform.  Tammy advised the finance committee Mary Hasenoehrl, who works as a fund raiser for the University of Idaho, has offered to be a resource to the committee.   

Fr. Les directed the committee to call parishes in our diocese that have been involved in capital campaigns in the past four years and get their feedback.   Possible contacts would be parishes in Jerome, Sandpoint, Pocatello, Fruitland, and Ketchum.

Tammy asked if the finance committee could move forward with recruiting additional members.   They agreed to work on that within the committee.  An optimal size of 5-7 members was agreed upon.

Kevin suggested the new members exchange contact information and plan to meet the first week of December 2007.

Tammy directed the committee to get a flow of communication established with the communication committee as soon as they are fully formed.  The committee will develop a direct communication process with the communication committee.  Joyce advised the committee the most effective way to have information published in the newsletter is to write out the information themselves and then submit it for publication.  Kevin suggested anything they want to communicate would come through the TPC for their advisement before it is forwarded to the communication committee.

The finance committee was thanked for their willingness to serve.  The committee left the council meeting.   The TPC began their meeting with prayer led by Fr. Les.

Minutes of the 11/5/07 meeting were approved as written.

Bill stated the theme of this meeting was communication.   The TPC needs to have effective communication and have a mechanism to assure there are no missed steps in the council’s communication.  Examples of communication problems the council has experienced were outlined. 

The council discussed the progress of the naming committee. Proposed church names were presented to the community as an insert in the November 10 &11, 2007 bulletins.  The process of selecting a name for the new parish was outlined and discussed at length.  Bill pointed out the need for a definite process.  The council agreed there would be a second ballot that will allow for a single vote for all registered parishioners over the age of 18. 

Bill expressed a strong desire to develop a process for assuring that recommendations from committees are approved as submitted or returned for further study.  A further recommendation was made that when an important communiqué goes out, that all members of TPC acknowledge communiqué.

A leadership flow chart was presented and discussed.  The diocese needs to be added to the structure of the chart.

Tammy asked if we can stream line the number of persons who are “working” through general details so there would be less back and forth communication with so many people involved.  The decision was made the entire TPC as well as Tim and Kevin will see all the emails from Ken Griesemer and Doug Benson.  

Final scope and sequence (calendar) has not been received from MCM. 
Building committee is now going forward with soliciting general contractors.  Six general contractors have been contacted with a request for qualifications.  Fr. Les would like a copy of the letter that went out to the contractors.

Bill inquired about the progress of the parish project notebooks.  Tammy explained they are now in the hands of Kelly Hall. The communication committee will be organizing and distributing the notebooks to the three parishes. Fr. Les will be given the originals for the archives.  

The website is not being kept up to date.  The TPC is going to seek a new person to be the webmaster.  Carlene will pursue a possible replacement.       

The building committee wanted to opt out of using Ken during the construction phase.                                                        TPC had approved the contract with Ken.  Bill pointed out that at the end of current process we will have a schematic design.   It will not be blue prints; there will still be a great need for Ken to keep the project on track.     The addendum items are covered in the original contract. The TPC recommends signing original contract.   Bill will notify Ken we will be signing the contract.   Bill will call Kevin and Tim to relay the TPC’s discussion and reasons for going forward with original contact.

Are we going to ask architect to be looking at possibilities of using a piece of the property for a funds generating endeavor?    The council wants to invite Eric Hasenoehrl to the next TPC meeting as he has some development ideas.  Bill will extend that invitation to Eric.  

Deb has been making contacts for the school committee. To date 9 possible members have been identified.  She has commitments from 6 people, including one husband/wife “team”.  

The next meeting will be December 5, 2007 at 5:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Gail Estes
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